
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
May 22, 2014 
 
 
TO:  Public Utility Commission      
 
FROM: Dan Tracy, president of Solar Universe of Oregon (CCB 195595) 
 
RE:  Request for waiver in Solar Pilot Program 
 
 
On October 1, 2013 I submitted an enrollment application for David Adelsheim to enter 
the solar pilot program lottery.  Mr. Adelsheim was selected in the lottery to participate in 
the program and paid the $500 reservation deposit.  His confirmation code is J828R3. 
 
On December 18, 2013 Mr. Adelsheim received an email from PGE stating that the 
estimated annual production (KWH) of the proposed solar system would exceed the 
property’s typical annual usage and that payments from PGE would be made for 
generation only up to his annual usage.  PGE requested a reply stating that he understood 
the requirement for payment and that he understood that any excess generation above 
annual usage would not be paid to him.  On December 24, 2013 Mr. Adelsheim replied to 
PGE acknowledging their email and affirming his desire to move forward. 
 
On December 26, 2013 PGE sent Mr. Adelsheim an email stating that he was officially 
accepted into the pilot program and that his reservation start date was December 18, 
2013.  Furthermore, the email stated that he had two months to submit an interconnection 
application to PGE and one year to have his system operational. 
 
I made the mistake of failing to submit the interconnection application to PGE within the 
two month period and I am requesting a waiver of the resulting expiration of his pilot 
program reservation.  I have never before missed any pilot program deadlines and to be 
honest, I am surprised and frankly embarrassed to have missed this one. 
 
Mr. Adelsheim had no part in the failure of the interconnection application to be 
submitted.  It is entirely my fault and responsibility.  If we are granted the waiver, I can 
state with 100% certainty that the system will be operational within one year of his 
reservation start date.  I have managed 20 pilot program installations in the past and every 
one of them was installed well within the 12 month window – in fact, most of them were 
installed within 4 months of the reservation start date. 
 



Mr. Adelsheim has installed a new roof and is updating his electrical service to 
accommodate a remodel of his home and the installation of the solar system.  The system 
design is complete, the electrical layout has been created and bill of materials is set.  
Everything is in place to have his system installed within the one year reservation 
window. 
 
I would be profoundly grateful if the Commission would grant a waiver for David 
Adelsheim.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
 
 
 
Daniel B Tracy, President 
Premier Energy, Inc dba Solar Universe of Oregon 
 
 


